

## **Interoffice Memo**

**DATE**: October 21, 2021 **PHONE**: (909) 387-4110

FROM: IRENE ROMERO, PLANNER & Roman Land Use Services Department

TO: HONORABLE PLANNING COMMISSION

SUBJECT: PROJECT NUMBER: PMISC-2020-00005; TWO DEVELOPMENT CODE AMENDMENTS

RELATED TO COMMERCIAL CANNABIS ACTIVITY (AGENDA ITEM #2)

Since the distribution of the staff report, Staff has received additional comments regarding the above-referenced project.

The correspondence is attached for your consideration.

From: Chuck Bell

To: <u>Planning Commission Comments</u>

Cc: Watkins, Karen; Romero, Irene; Nunez, Ignacio - LUS

**Subject:** Thurs. PC Hearing

**Date:** Wednesday, October 20, 2021 11:16:30 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you can confirm the sender and know the content is safe.

RE: Oct. 21 - PC hearing - Commercial Cannabis Activity.

From: Chuck Bell – Pres. - Lucerne Valley Economic Development Association – 760 964 3118 – <a href="mailto:chuckb@sisp.net">chuckb@sisp.net</a>

It's absolutely critical for all our communities that the Planning Commission adopt staff's recommendation. It will greatly enhance the County's effort to deal with the devastating impacts of illegal marijuana cultivation.

It's important that ALL structures and facilities – <u>including trailers/RV's/etc</u>. be included for abatement. After berms are graded out level – a water truck should spray the ground to enhance soil stabilization to help prevent blow-off.

Thanks,

Chuck Bell

From: Bill Lembright

Cc: Planning Commission Comments; Watkins, Karen; Romero, Irene; Nunez, Ignacio - LUS; Chuck Bell

**Subject:** Re: Thurs. PC Hearing

**Date:** Thursday, October 21, 2021 4:21:29 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you can confirm the sender and know the content is safe.

I am in TOTAL agreement with Chuck. And thank you County staff who are taking this fight as seriously as you are. This is a life and death battle out here in Lucerne Valley and neighboring desert communities! Bill Lembright

On Wed, Oct 20, 2021 at 11:16 AM Chuck Bell < chuckb@sisp.net > wrote:

RE: Oct. 21 - PC hearing - Commercial Cannabis Activity.

From: Chuck Bell – Pres. - Lucerne Valley Economic Development Association – 760 964 3118 – <u>chuckb@sisp.net</u>

It's absolutely critical for all our communities that the Planning Commission adopt staff's recommendation. It will greatly enhance the County's effort to deal with the devastating impacts of illegal marijuana cultivation.

It's important that ALL structures and facilities – <u>including trailers/RV's/etc</u>. be included for abatement. After berms are graded out level – a water truck should spray the ground to enhance soil stabilization to help prevent blow-off.

Thanks,

Chuck Bell

From: Bill Lembright

Cc: Planning Commission Comments; Watkins, Karen; Romero, Irene; Nunez, Ignacio - LUS; Chuck Bell

**Subject:** Re: Thurs. PC Hearing

**Date:** Thursday, October 21, 2021 4:21:29 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you can confirm the sender and know the content is safe.

I am in TOTAL agreement with Chuck. And thank you County staff who are taking this fight as seriously as you are. This is a life and death battle out here in Lucerne Valley and neighboring desert communities! Bill Lembright

On Wed, Oct 20, 2021 at 11:16 AM Chuck Bell < chuckb@sisp.net > wrote:

RE: Oct. 21 - PC hearing - Commercial Cannabis Activity.

From: Chuck Bell – Pres. - Lucerne Valley Economic Development Association – 760 964 3118 – <u>chuckb@sisp.net</u>

It's absolutely critical for all our communities that the Planning Commission adopt staff's recommendation. It will greatly enhance the County's effort to deal with the devastating impacts of illegal marijuana cultivation.

It's important that ALL structures and facilities – <u>including trailers/RV's/etc</u>. be included for abatement. After berms are graded out level – a water truck should spray the ground to enhance soil stabilization to help prevent blow-off.

Thanks,

Chuck Bell